
         October School Board Report 
 

Attendance %  
9th grade- 73%  
10th grade- 68% 
11th grade- 74% 
12th grade- 71% 
1 perfect attendance for September 
157 attendance awards for September 
 
Number of students: As of August 26, 2024 
9th grade-154- dropped 4 
10th grade- 168- gained 5 
11th grade-138- dropped 14 
12th grade-101- dropped 5  
We transitioned some junior/seniors to BHA this month.   
 
Transcripts: 26 requested for the month of September 
Home visits: Jolene is continuing to complete home visits for students who were 
dropped last spring and didn’t roll over in infinite campus.  Jolene is continuing to help 
set up parent meetings with administration for students who have spotty attendance 
already this year.   
Letters to courts: 0 
Certified Attendance: 91% 
Certified Absences: 9% 
Classified Attendance: 90% 
Classified Absences: 10% 

 
What’s Happening At BHS: 

● AIMSWEB testing is still in progress.  Coaches and teachers are working hard to get all student’s 
tested.  Ruth Shea is coming on Thursday to finish up the final Oral Reading Fluency testing 
needed.   

● We are fully staffed for all core content areas.  All classes are going great and have google 
classroom set up for all students.   

● Guidance counselors are continuing to meet with students- counseling center has added a new 
guidance counselor as of September 30th so we are working on the transition for Tammy Hall-
Reaganback into BHS.   

● Guidance counselors are continuing to work with Daniella, Kathy and now Gina for student 
counseling referrals.     

● Instructional coaches are continuing to work with new teachers and previous teachers and have 
coaching cycles going to the staff that need the extra support.   

● BHA and BHS will continue to refer students as needed to BHA.  We have a waiting list for 
students who are interested or need to be referred to the BHA.   
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● Traditional Berry Project- Grant with BNAS- The high school is helping get the project 
implemented in the district.  September 24th we had a kick off celebration and we planted around 
400 berry trees around the school and had a berry and bannock feed for students who 
participated.   

○ The teachers who are participating held a student art contest for the shirts and logo for 
the project.  Justine Sharp won the contest and here are the shirts they created.  

 
● MTDA- students are doing a great job.  Mrs. Andreas does an amazing job supporting students 

with the rigorous classes.   
● 23-24 Spring Honor Roll assembly was held on September 26th-  

○ 87 students with 3.0-3.9 GPA 
○ 30 students with 4.0 GPA 
○ 1 student with 4.14 GPA 

● Mrs. Johnson took a group of students on September 25th- to The Center for Native Plants.  It is 
part of the novel study they are completing in their English class.  All plants the students planted 
were brought back to their classroom.   

 
● Responsive Friday- September 13th- 72 students received tutoring.  55 of those students 

improved their class grades.  269 students were needing tutoring so we are still working on 
improving attendance on responsive days.     

 
● Native American Heritage Day was celebrated by students and staff on Friday September 27th, 

2024.  We had numerous activities throughout the day then ended with dancing.  It was a great 
day with lots of smiles and laughter.  The teachers planned and carried out cultural activities and 
enjoyed them with the students.   



 

 
 

 
Upcoming dates for October: 

● September 30- Start of Homecoming Week- October 4th 
● October 4th- Homecoming Parade 1 p.m. 
● October 5th- Homecoming Dance  
● Responsive Friday- October 11, 2024 
● October 2-October 13th- College Application Week 
● October 23rd- Family Engagement Night- Social Studies Department 
● October 23rd-31st- Red Ribbon Week Celebration 

 
 
 

 
 


